Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Empty Properties
Thank you for your email of 20th February 2016 requesting information about empty properties.
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:
I would like to request the addresses of empty properties in the city of Leicester including information on how long they have been empty. I would like this to include both private and public. I am not requesting any information regarding the ownership of private properties but would like to request that private and public properties are differentiated. In addition, I would also like to know the floorspace of each of these properties if this is possible.

Answer:
Public Properties
For your information this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is already in the public domain, i.e. the Council’s Website (Transparency and Open Data):
http://www.leicester.gov.uk/your-council/how-we-work/data-protection-and-foia/transparency-and-open-data
When on this page, scroll down to ‘Data downloads’.  The NNDR files sit under ‘Property’.
Private Properties
For your information this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 31 of the Act is being applied – law enforcement.
Disclosure of the requested information would be likely to have significant negative impact on the prevention of crime. The Council considers there is a strong public interest in avoiding likely prejudice to the prevention of crime.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance Manager
Information Governance
Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
LEICESTER 
LE1 6UB 
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

.


